FACULTY SENATE MEETING

Wednesday, November 16, 2005
Science Complex P-117
In attendance: Ahlawat, Al-Omaishi, Bricker, Carroll, Clydesdale, Compte, Curtis, Edelbach, Fisher, Gorman, Hagedorn, Hernandez, Hohmuth, Johnson, Kamber, Kang, Karsnitz, Koch, Kravitz, Leake, Li, Lovett, McMahan, G. Miller, R. Miller, Norvell, O’Connell, Ochoa, Palmer, Roberts, Robertson, San Pedro, Speaker, Steinberg, Tate, Venturo, and Word.
Excused:  Alexy, Konzal, Leven, Nicolosi, Norris, and Vandegrift  
Not in attendance:  Arvanitis and Petroff
PRESENTATION OF MILDRED DAHNE AWARD TO DEPARTMENT OF PHILOSOPHY
Pete Manetas, Director of Development, presented the 2005 Mildred Dahne Award to the Department of Philosophy and Religion, represented by chair Mort Winston.
OPEN FORUM ON REPORT OF STUDENT EVALUATION OF TEACHING COMMITTEE

The Faculty Senate sponsored time for this forum, which was attended by members of CAP.  
ANNOUNCEMENTS
The Peer Evaluation of Teaching Committee has been formed.  Members are:  Terry O’Connor, chair, Ray Barclay, Lynn Bradley, Stuart Carroll, Ralph Edelbach, and Mort Winston.  When the recommendations are complete, they will be presented to the Faculty Senate and then passed on to Steering.
APPROVAL OF OCTOBER 19 MINUTES

The minutes of the October 19, 2005 meeting were approved with one correction.  Corrected minutes will be posted on the Senate website.  
STANDING COMMITTEE REPORTS

CAP – Debbie Compte solicited feedback on “Statement about double counting minor requirements.”

CPP – David Venturo reported that CPP approved option 2 of the calendar options.

CFA – Nothing new to report

CSCC – Chris Fisher reported this committee is reviewing the travel policy and the logistics of the smoking policy.
SENATE COMMITTEE REPORTS

Academics & Student Life – Debbie Compte reported that the committee is active and a recommendation will be made at a later date.
Teaching – Brenda Leake reported that her committee is still working on getting the author Ken Bain to visit the campus.  The Provost is considering distributing copies of Bain’s book.

Collegiality – Michael Robertson reported that his committee would like to continue two traditions – the fall reception for Faculty Senate, Staff Senate and SGA and the Trenton Thunder game in the spring.  There are two additional events proposed – a “common room” where faculty can meet for coffee, food, and discussion (2 to be planned for the spring semester) and going to see a Broadway play (on a bus with reduced ticket prices).

Intellectual Community – Chris Fisher presented a draft of their mission statement for feedback.  Members may email further suggestions to Chris at fisherc@tcnj.edu.  Discussion included whether or not to include students in any of their endeavors.
NEW BUSINESS

Academic Affairs is reorganizing and has asked the SEB for suggestions.

Meeting adjourned at 1:20 P.M.

The next meeting of the Faculty Senate will be held on Wednesday, January 18, 2006, 12:00 – 1:20 P.M. in SCP 117.

Respectfully submitted,

Paulette LaBar
Faculty Senate Staff Secretary
